
November 2022 

 Most of the leaves have fallen, but a 
few are still hanging on.  I know my Autumn 
Blaze maples had a very good showing this 
fall with their bright red leaves, even though 
we’re still extremely dry. 
 If you’re like me, you’re anticipating 
the upcoming holidays.  It’s always good to 
be with your family and friends during this 
time of year.  It brings back all of the good 
times I remember while growing up and  
seeing my family at holiday events.   
Although many of them are gone now, the 
memories are still there. 
 As always, feel free to call or email me 
if you have any questions. 
Sincerely, 

 
Bryce Roberts, 
Spencer County Extension Agent for  
Agriculture and Natural Resources  

More Information 
 As always, if you need 
more information, feel free to 
call me at 477-2217.   
You can also email me at  
broberts@uky.edu or you can visit my  
website to view archived newsletters and 
news articles.  The web address is: 
www.spencerextension.com 

Master Gardener Program 
 After last month’s article on our upcoming 
Master Gardener program, I want to say thanks to 
those of you who have expressed interest in  
participating in the program.   
 We have more details for you at this time.  
The program will begin on January 9, 2023, and 
will run every Monday evening (except for January 
16) until April 17 and will 
begin at 6 p.m.  Some of the 
topics include Soils, Botany, 
Woody Plants, Turf Care,  
Entomology, Plant Pathology, 
Fruits, Flowers, Indoor Plants, 
and Water Quality, among 
other topics. 
 Cost for the program 
will be $75 and covers all course materials and  
supplemental materials that you may need. 
 As part of the program, you will be required 
to donate back the approximate 40 hours of the 
course to our local extension programs and to the 
community within the year.  We have plenty of  
projects to help you achieve these hours. 
 There is an application that must be filled out 
and returned to our office with your fee.  Registra-
tion deadline is December 9th.  Due to the amount 
of course material, no registrations will be accepted 
after December 9th. 
 If you are interested in participating in the 
Master Gardener Program class or have any  
questions, please contact Bryce Roberts at the  
Spencer County Extension Office at 502-477-2217 
or broberts@uky.edu.  

Cooperative Extension Service 
Spencer County 
PO Box 368 
Taylorsville KY 40071-0368 
(502) 477-2217 
Fax: (502) 477-1343 
extension.ca.uky.edu 

Spencer County  

Agriculture & Horticulture 

Newsletter 



Beekeepers Association Meetings 
 Just a quick reminder that the Spencer 
Co. Beekeepers Association 
holds monthly meetings at 
our  
office on the 2nd Tuesday of 
each month.  They begin at 
6:30 p.m.  PLEASE NOTE:  
There will not be a meeting 
in December. 
 

Soil Sample Now 
 As we are now into fall, this is the best 
time to sample your fields, gardens, or lawns to 
see what type and how much fertilizer you need 
to make the soil as productive as possible.  For 
each sample you want to submit, we need at 
least one pint (sandwich bag) of dry soil 4-8 
inches below the soil surface.  Please put your 
name and sample ID (north lawn, hayfield 2, 
etc.) on each bag. 
 Bring those in now so that you can get 
the results more quickly and in some cases go 
ahead and apply the fertilizer now so that the 
soil will be ready for your yard or crops.   
 This is a free service provided by the 
Spencer Co. Conservation District.  Thanks to 
them for sponsoring the soil sampling  
program. 
 Our office is open normal business hours, 
but you have the option to drop off your samples 
anytime you like.   
 As you pull into our parking lot, please 
go to the right to the back of our building.  You 
will then see our pavilion and on the  
pavilion, you will see a blue tub to the right of 
the double doors.  Inside the tub, you will find 
some paperwork that you will need to fill out so 
that we can properly test your soil.  Place the 
paperwork and samples back into the tub. 
 I’ll review the results and mail them back 
to you in 2-3 weeks.  
 With fertilizer prices as high as they are 
and with the prices not coming down, this is one 
of the best ways you can save money by getting 
your soil tested.  There is no need to spend mon-
ey on nutrients if your soils don’t need it. 

Ag Census Coming Up 
 Kentucky’s farmers will soon have the 
opportunity to be represented in the nation’s 
only comprehensive and impartial agriculture 
data for every state and county. The U.S. De-
partment of Agriculture (USDA) will mail the 
2022 Census of Agriculture to 125,000 Ken-
tucky ag producers this fall. 
 The 2022 Census of Agriculture will be 
mailed in phases, starting with an invitation to 
respond online in November. Farm operations 
of all sizes, urban and rural, which produced 
and sold, or normally would have sold, $1,000 
or more of agricultural product in 2022 are 
included in the ag census. 
 Collected in service to American agri-
culture since 1840, the Census of Agriculture 
tells the story and shows the value of Ken-
tucky’s agriculture. It highlights land use and 
ownership, producer charcteristics, production 
practices, income and expenditures, among 
other topics. For more information visit 
www.nass.usda.gov/AgCensus 
 

Beef Management Webinars 
 The UK Beef IRM team is continuing 
their Beef Webinar Series.  Pre-registration is 
required by sending an email to  
dbullock@uky.edu with Beef Webinar in the 
subject line and your name and county in the 
message.  
 You will receive the direct link with a 
password the morning of each meeting. This 
invitation will directly link you to the site and 
you will be asked for the password which can 
be found just below the link. Each session 
will be recorded and posted for later viewing. 
All meeting times are 8:00pm ET 
**November 8, 2022  
From Hay Sample to Feed Bunk: Winter 
Feeding Considerations for Cattle – Katie  
Mason, Assistant Professor, University of 
Tennessee  
**December 13, 2022  
Packer and Consumer Trends with Some Hol-
iday Beef Ideas – Gregg Rentfrow, Extension 
Professor, University of Kentucky and Alison 
Smith, Kentucky Beef Council Retail and 
Foodservice  
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